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PREP

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Friday Bulletin

Over the past two weeks, I have started each Bulletin message by focusing on the air of 
positivity that has pervaded the School during these first few weeks of term. Now that the 
children are back into routine proper and any honeymoon period has worn off, I was fully 
prepared for a dip in the levels of enthusiasm; I could not have been more mistaken! Of course, 
the sunshine and warm weather have undoubtedly helped but the tidal wave of energy and 
enthusiasm has undoubtedly come from within - long may this continue.
 

In terms of activities, the year group walks have continued to challenge and entertain, the rugby and hockey seasons 
are up and running, with the U10s and U11s enjoying fruitful trips to Plymouth on Wednesday and Cognitive Ability 
Tests are underway in the classrooms. There is a real ‘buzz’ in and around the school and it is a pleasure to behold.
 
That said, one of the less appealing aspects of the wave of enthusiasm is the amount of chatter that the children 
produce. This is welcomed at break times but rather less so in the classroom and, as such, our focus for the week has 
been on the topic of listening. 

We explored the fact that by listening (genuinely listening, not merely staring into space), we can be better friends, we 
can improve our learning and we can also develop good manners in not talking over someone. 

This week’s quote of the week comes from the Dalai Lama and has oft been repeated; “When you talk you are only 
repeating what you already know. If you listen, you may learn something new”. 
 
Continuing on the theme of listening, I will shortly write with news of three events that we will be introducing as a 
result of feedback received from parents and carers. Whilst the Pre-Prep, Prep and Senior School are ever closer 
together in terms of collaboration, it is clear that we can do better in terms of sharing information about these aspects 
of Truro School. 

As such, we will be hosting Prep School information afternoons for parents and carers of children in the EYFS and Key 
Stage I and, continuing on the same theme, we are in the process of organising a Senior School information afternoon 
for Prep School parents. As explained above, further details will follow in due course.
 
Finally, I take this opportunity to remind you of the Truro School Action Plan Launch which will take place on Thursday 
10th of October from 6 to 8pm in the Burrell Theatre (at the Senior School). Information was sent out in a letter from 
Andy on the 10th of September; all are welcome to attend but we do ask that you please RSVP via this link by the 1st 
of October should you wish to attend.

With my thanks as always for your support,

Rob Morse, 
Headmaster

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=81jx3rZuzEaptdYLuwP70hL6wUKBC8BBgEnO-saOA8RURERYNkgzSFlQU0FTOEFCMTFZNkRWNVJQVy4u&route=shorturl
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Monday 23 September - Friday
27 September 2024

Wednesday 25 September
Year 5 Bodmin Moor walk
9.30-15.30 

Thursday 26 September
Year 6 English/Art trip 
Tate Gallery & Porthmeor Beach 9.10-15.45 

Friday 27 September
FTS Macmillan Coffee Morning
8.45-10am Dining Hall and Conservatory

European Day of Languages   

Nasal Flu vaccinations (Reception to Yr 6)

Saturday 28 September
Kazoku Red/ Yellow/ Orange belt
Championship (Judo)
Newquay

Monday 30 September - Friday
4 October 2024
Details may change; please check the online calendar for
updates.

Thursday 3 October
U11 and U10 girls’ hockey v Mount Kelly 
2.30pm (away at MK Astro) 

U11 mixed tag rugby v Polwhele House 
(home) 2.30pm 

Friday 4 October
Year 2 Roman Day 
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NOTICES

Parking 

I know Mr Morse wrote about this recently, however, the issue of parking is an ongoing
issue and I hope that the following guidance will help in terms of traffic flow and, most
importantly, keeping everyone safe. 

Mornings
Prior to 8.00 all Prep children must be dropped at the Treliske House front door and
head to the dining room. After 8.00am Prep drop-off moves to the roundabout.
Prior to 8.15am, Pre-Prep children, must be dropped at the Treliske House front door
where they will be escorted to the dining room. After 8.15am, parents should pull into
one of the bays adjacent to the flagpole whereupon the children can make their way
into the Pre-Prep.
Please note that there is no provision for parking on the drive and this includes parents
of Pre-Prep pupils. Pre-Prep parents, guardians and carers should queue on the right-
hand side and drop off by pulling into one of the bays adjacent to the flagpole.  This
week we had cars stuck in what they thought was the queue to drop-off for Pre-Prep,
when in fact some vehicles had been parked. This inevitably impacted on others
queuing for Pre-Prep and Prep drop-off and created congestion all-round.
The left-hand side of the drive must remain clear for cars to travel through the site to
the roundabout and the exit drive.

Afternoons
Please note that there is no provision for parking on the drive. Please queue on the
right-hand side of the drive until the wooden gates are opened (3.10pm). It is
imperative that the lefthand side of the drive remains clear for emergency service
access and vehicles exiting the school.
The rope barriers remain in place at the zebra crossing until 3.20pm, as activities are
still taking place on the roundabout.  Please park in the staff carpark (afternoons only),
the visitor spaces, the bays by the flagpole at the roundabout and adjacent to the
playground. We will do our utmost to direct you and to help keep traffic moving but
your patience is much appreciated.

Finally, with the children’s lungs and the environment in mind, please turn your
engines off whilst waiting.

With thanks for your understanding and cooperation.
Sue McIntosh
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Tatler Schools Awards 2025 Finalist
Truro School is delighted to announce that the esteemed Tatler Schools Guide 
has revealed its shortlist for the Tatler Schools Awards 2025 and we are honoured 
to have our own Rob Morse nominated for the prestigious ‘Best Head of a Prep 
School’ award. This nomination places Rob among the UK’s most respected prep 
head teachers and educational leaders.

The ‘Best Head of a Prep School’ award is given to a prep head who ‘goes above 
and beyond,’ and we wholeheartedly agree with Rob’s nomination. His dedication 
and guidance have been instrumental in shaping our Prep School’s journey.

Expressing his pride in this recognition, Truro School Head, Mr Andy Johnson, 
stated, “We are all very proud that Rob has been nominated for Best Head of Prep. We are also not at all surprised! 
He is an incredibly caring and dedicated Head who has brought his very many years of experience of Prep Headship 
to our community with energy and impact. Truro School is on an exciting journey, having also recently won Talk 
Education’s national award for Performing and Creative Arts. It is fitting, and I am grateful, that an educator of Rob’s 
calibre is expertly guiding our Prep community as part of this journey. We, and the children who enjoy life and 
learning at Truro School Prep, are fortunate to have him as part of our team.”

In addition to Rob’s nomination, we are thrilled that our Prep School has received an invitation to be part of the Tatler 
Schools Guide. Often referred to as the Michelin Guide for educational institutions, this guide presents a carefully 
curated selection of the UK’s leading prep and public schools. Through in-depth conversations with heads, teachers, 
and students, and a review of over 2,500 questionnaires, the guide offers a thoughtful examination of the schools 
shaping education today—highlighting pioneering programs and inspiring leadership.

We extend our warmest congratulations to Rob and eagerly anticipate the announcement of the winners at the 
awards ceremony taking place at The Savoy later this month. Find out more about the awards here > https://www.
tatler.com/article/schools-awards-2025

https://www.tatler.com/article/schools-awards-2025
https://www.tatler.com/article/schools-awards-2025
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Year 4 Explore the Roseland
Year 4 had a wonderful ramble in the sunshine of the Roseland. Their adventure began at a slightly overcast Portscatho 
where our Year 4 hikers enjoyed the peace and tranquillity of the woods. After what seemed like a long ascent, weary 
legs enjoyed a short rest as they breathed in the fresh air and delighted in the stunning views.

Soon enough, they were on the move again, heading for the glorious yellow hues of Place House and its immaculately 
lawned gardens. Home to the Spry family for over 400 hundred years, it was hard to imagine this grand building was 
ever in such disrepair after the war.

It is rumoured that King Henry VIII and his new bride Anne Boleyn once stayed at Place House. There are certainly 
reminders of their visit to St Anthony-in-the Roseland church, carefully tucked behind the house. Beside a small side 
door, which would have once led into the monastery and still connects the church to the manor house, is an old 
wooden pew. The front of this seat is decorated with the arms of Anne Boleyn and Henry VIII. Here the children had a 
few moments of contemplation and some took to the pulpit to address their imaginary congregation.

The final stint of the walk took our pupils to what seemed like the top of the world. The sun emerged from behind the 
clouds, lighting up the panoramic views of St Mawes and Pendennis Castles nodding to each other over the water. 
Carefully walking the coastal path, cooled by the gentle breeze, pupils learned how the headland was used to defend 
Falmouth against coastal attacks.

Finally, our Year 4’s arrived at their destination, St Anthony’s Lighthouse. Built in 1835, it has what is thought to contain 
the largest fog bell in Cornwall. Keeping the ships safe as they travelled along the Carrick Roads, one of the largest 
natural harbours in the world, the iconic white building is perhaps best known as ‘The Fraggle Rock Lighthouse’.

Our staff and pupils had a memorable and enjoyable day exploring our beautiful Cornish landscape and learning 
about the rich history of the place we are lucky enough to call home.
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Distinction – Eco-Schools Green Flag
Congratulations are in order across both the Prep and Senior sites as we 
celebrate being awarded a prestigious Distinction in the Eco-Schools Green 
Flag Campaign!

Since 1994, the Eco-Schools Green Flag 7-step programme has been 
empowering schools across the UK to take action on critical environmental 
issues. With many pupils passionate about protecting the planet, the 
programme helps young people turn their concerns about climate change, 
biodiversity loss, and plastic pollution into meaningful, hands-on solutions.

Truro School is proud to have collaborated with Eco-Schools 7-Step programme in 2024 and to be recognised for 
our efforts with a prestigious Eco-Schools Green Flag, which our pupils are proud to display. Read the story in full > 
https://www.truroschool.com/sustainability/distinction-eco-schools-green-flag/

Early Literacy Uncovered
Our phenomenal Pre-Prep team welcomed parents and carers for a valuable overview of early reading for children. 
The session was an introduction to how ready is taught for children aged from 3-7. It offered an insight into our early 
years curriculum and shared with families the types of texts their children will experience during their time at Truro 
School Pre-Prep.

Our Pre-Prep proudly offers an educational journey that builds early foundations using a phonics programme and 
literacy-rich curriculum. There is also a focus on gross and fine motor skills in the classroom that helps to prepare even 
our youngest pupils for early writing.

From our outstanding, co-educational teacher-led Nursery provision to the end of Year 2, our Pre-Prep teaching gives 
our pupils a fantastic platform for learning and development, ensuring a flying start for all.

https://www.truroschool.com/sustainability/distinction-eco-schools-green-flag/
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Exploring Our Early Years Provision
At Truro School Pre-Prep, we are proud to offer teacher-led provision for 
even our youngest pupils. Our co-educational Nursery, catering from age 
three, offers quality-first teaching led by Miss Jasmine Sampson, a qualified 
Early Years teacher and our Nursery Lead.

Being teacher-led helps to create a structured early learning programme, 
that carefully balances continuous provision (play-based learning) with 
phonics, maths and early writing.

Our provision benefits from daily access to our extensive Enchanted Garden and also includes swimming in our on-site 
pool, languages, forest school and music sessions, all taught by specialists.

Should you wish to find out more about our early years provision, we are hosting an Early Years Open Morning on 
the 16th of November 2024. You can find out more and register via the link here > https://www.truroschool.com/
admissions/tours-and-open-events/nursery-open-morning/

Going Bananas for Harvest
Assemblies took a turn for the bananas at Truro School Prep and Pre-Prep today as our pupils gathered to celebrate 
Harvest. Led by Rev Banana (aka our Chaplain, Rev Helen), the Prep assembly opened with a call to worship from 
Jenson and Ezra. They encouraged our pupils to celebrate Harvest as a time to be grateful, to thank those who work 
hard and to remember those who don’t have enough to eat.

The assemblies were themed around ‘Going Bananas for Harvest’; an initiative led by the Fair Trade Association to 
encourage people to consider whether those who work so hard to grow our food and raw materials are paid a fair 
wage. With 5 billion bananas eaten in the UK each year, Rev Helen used this fruit to show how profits can be unfairly 
distributed between other points in the distribution chain, with farmers often being paid the tiniest share of the profit. 
‘Appeeling’ for change, Rev Helen encouraged children to look for Fairtrade stickers on our food items to ensure 
farmers worldwide are paid a guaranteed minimum wage.

After some rousing Harvest hymns, the assemblies finished with a closing prayer, encouraging our pupils to be 
thankful for our blessings and to show kindness in supporting those who don’t have enough to eat.

Thanks to Rev Helen and to our pupils and families who have been bringing in donations for the Truro Foodbank 
across the week as a part of the Harvest celebrations.

https://www.truroschool.com/admissions/tours-and-open-events/nursery-open-morning/
https://www.truroschool.com/admissions/tours-and-open-events/nursery-open-morning/
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Year 6 Dive In
It was the turn of our Year 6 Truro School Prep pupils to visit the Sir Ben Ainslie (SBA) swimming pool at the Senior 
School this week for their swimming time trials.

Designed to check where current pupils are and to assess any new starters, these sessions are a gentle start to 
competitive swimming events. For many pupils, it is the first time they have swum in a 25m pool or competed under 
race conditions.

It was fantastic to see pupils enjoying the facilities at the SBA and show great courage and camaraderie as the 
afternoon progressed. Well done to all of our Year 6 pupils and thanks to the staff who make swimming such an 
integral part of our Truro School curriculum from Nursery through to the Senior School.

Computing Safari at Prep
This week, our Year 3 pupils took part in a Network Safari in computing, diving 
into the fascinating world of technology that keeps our school connected.

Students explored various parts of our school’s network, including the network 
switch, wireless access points, and servers. As they roamed the school 
grounds, students learned how each component contributes to our daily 
activities, from accessing the internet to connecting with classmates.

The hands-on experience helped them understand the importance of 
teamwork and communication as they collaborated to find the different components. We look forward to sharing more 
tech adventures in the future!
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Enjoying our Wild Woods
Our Nursery children have been busy exploring 
our beautiful outdoor areas at Truro School 
Pre-Prep, that include the Enchanted Garden 
and several woodland areas around the school 
campus. 

Used for regular forest school sessions led by 
our specialist teacher Mrs Stableforth, as well 
as a part of the continuous play provision that 
forms an essential part of our EYFS curriculum, 
this area also provides endless joy and wonder 
for our youngest pupils. 

DT Meets Dahl
Our Year 3 students have been delving into the world of Roald Dahl’s characters while learning about production lines 
and picking lists in their DT sessions this term.

Pupils have created rotating characters, allowing them to mix and match figures from Dahl’s stories in a fun and 
engaging way. Made primarily from wood, paper, and a reusable pencil, these sustainable products are easily 
recyclable, minimizing the environmental impact of this project.

This hands-on activity has linked in with this year’s Roald Dahl Day and has 
provided an excellent opportunity to discuss with our Year 3 pupils the 
concepts of product lifecycle and its effects on the environment.
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Putting the Crab in Apples
Our Year 4 classes got crafty in their cookery sessions, perfecting their knife skills by making crabs out of apples. 

Bringing Art and Literacy to Life in Year 6
Year 6 have embarked on their inspiring topic this term of  ‘Art and Literature’, ahead of their 
trip to the Tate Gallery next week. In English, we have been looking at Bramley’s ‘Hopeless 
Dawn’; bringing the painting to life through script writing and emotive diary entries. 

This week’s homework will be a response to another of Bramley’s paintings: ‘Eyes and No 
Eyes’. Whilst we are able to scrutinise these painting on interactive whited boards in the 
classroom, there is no better experience than seeing these paintings in the flesh, where they 
truly come to life. So, if you have some free time on a busy weekend, you might be tempted 
to visit Penlee House Gallery and Museum. ‘Eyes and No Eyes’ will be there until at least 
September 29th and it really is a sight to behold. 

If you aren’t able to visit before these dates, fear not, as after our Year 6 trip to the Tate, we will be discovering the 
work of Cornish Artist Stanhope Forbes. At least two of his remarkable paintings always remain as part of their core 
collection in the upstairs gallery of Penlee House.

From October 9th, there is a new visiting exhibition: 150 Years of Environmental Change in 
Cornwall Flora. If you are interested in this or any future exhibitions, please visit > https://
penleehouse.org.uk/exhibition/

Ms Cadwallader would love to hear about any of your visits and thoughts 
on these paintings. Please e-mail her or send photos to sca@truroschool.

https://penleehouse.org.uk/exhibition/
https://penleehouse.org.uk/exhibition/
mailto:sca%40truroschool?subject=Art%20and%20Literacy
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Kicking Off the Rugby Season at Prep
On Wednesday 18th September, our Year 5 and 6 rugby teams travelled to 
Plymouth to represent Truro School Prep in their first competitive fixture of 
the season.

Both teams faced competition from Plymouth, Stover, Trinity and Mount 
Kelly Prep School and faired exceptionally well. In their first competitive 
match as U10s, our Year 5 team was driven and developed well as the 
games went on, showing great promise for the season ahead.

Year 6 put in four dominant displays against their opponents, showing great strength, camaraderie and determination. 
Reggie stood out for his defensive work and Rory for his attacking nous. However, special mention has to go to 
Phoebe for scoring the try of the day; collecting the ball deep in her own half, she proceeded to sidestep, dodge and 
evade what seemed like the entire opposition team, before scoring in the corner of the pitch.

On a sun-soaked afternoon, the festival was a fantastic advert for rugby and showcased the wealth of benefits our 
pupils get from taking part in competitive sport with Truro School Prep. Thank you to all the parents who made the 
journey to support our teams and for their continued support of our sporting provision. Thanks also to our brilliant 
staff and pupils who made the day possible and such a success.

Honing Hockey Skills at Prep
Our Year 5 and 6 Hockey Teams were fortunate to be invited to the annual Plymouth 
College U11 and U10 hockey festival. Held at Plymouth Marjon University, it is a fun 
afternoon that aims to bolster a love of the sport, whilst developing hockey skills.

The festival proved to be a solid start to the season for our U11A hockey team 
(Eleanor, Ellie, Rozalia, Tilda, Rosie, Matilda and Lissie), who played three matches 

against Mount Kelly, Plymouth College and Stover schools. Despite several shots on goal in both of their initial 
matches, it wasn’t until the final round against Stover that they started scoring goals. Congratulations to Ellie L and 
Lissie C, who were both chosen as players of the match by their opposition, for their attacking and defending skills.

It was also an encouraging start to the season for our U10 team (Audrey, Endelyn, Freya, Fjola, Hennie, Sienna and 
Emily), who showed real determination in their matches against Mount Kelly (narrowly losing 2-1) and Plymouth 
College (1-0), with several shots on goal. In their final match, they started moving into space to receive passes and go 
on to score goals.

Well done to all of the players who were fantastic ambassadors for our school and 
showed incredible determination, camaraderie and courage. Thanks to the staff and 
parents who made the afternoon possible and to our hosts at Plymouth College.
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Navigating Self Esteem

As we navigate the exciting journey of childhood development together, one of the
most valuable gifts we can give our children is confidence. A strong sense of self-
belief can shape their future, helping them tackle challenges, embrace new
opportunities, and develop a positive outlook on life. Here are some simple and
effective ways you can help build your child’s confidence and self-esteem at home.

1. Celebrate Their Efforts and Achievements
Praise goes a long way! Celebrate not only the big successes but also the small
victories. Whether your child mastered a difficult maths problem or simply tried their
best in a game, recognising their efforts helps them feel valued and motivated.
Encourage a growth mindset by praising their hard work and persistence rather than
just the outcome. After school focus on the positive aspects of day, perhaps ask your
child to tell you three things they have enjoyed during the day.

2. Encourage Independence
Allowing your child to make choices and take on age-appropriate responsibilities can
boost their confidence. Simple tasks like picking out their own clothes, helping with
meal preparation, or managing their homework schedule can foster a sense of
accomplishment and self-reliance. Be there to support them but let them take the lead.
Encourage your child to carry their own school bag, coat, etc.

3. Foster a Positive Environment
Create an environment at home where positive reinforcement thrives. Use affirmations
and supportive language to build your child’s self-esteem. Instead of focusing on what
went wrong, discuss what can be learned from mistakes and encourage resilience. A
positive atmosphere helps children feel safe and secure, which is crucial for building
confidence.

4. Encourage New Experiences
Expose your child to a variety of activities and experiences. Whether it's trying out a
new hobby, participating in a school club, or joining a community event, new
experiences can help children discover their interests and strengths. Support their
explorations and encourage commitment to clubs and activities they may have signed
up to.

News & Information for Parents
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Navigating Self Esteem Continued

5. Model Confidence and Self-Esteem
Children learn a lot by observing their parents. Show them how to handle challenges
with a positive attitude, not giving up at the first hurdle and how to believe in
themselves. Demonstrate setting realistic goals and talk about your own successes
and learning experiences. Your example can teach them how to manage their own
self-esteem.

6. Encourage Problem-Solving Skills
Instead of immediately stepping in to solve their problems, encourage your child to
think through solutions. Ask guiding questions and help them think options. This
approach not only boosts their problem-solving skills but also gives them a sense of
empowerment and capability.

7. Create Opportunities for Social Interaction
Social skills are an important part of confidence-building. Arrange playdates, group
activities, or team sports to help your child interact with peers. Positive social
experiences can enhance their communication skills and self-esteem, helping them
feel more comfortable in various social settings.

8. Encourage Healthy Risk-Taking
Encourage your child to step out of their comfort zone and take on new challenges.
Whether it’s speaking in front of the class or trying out for a new sports team, healthy
risk-taking helps build resilience and confidence. Be there to support them and
celebrate their bravery, regardless of the outcome.

By integrating these practices into your daily routine, you’re giving your child the tools
they need to develop a strong sense of self and confidence. Together, we can create
a nurturing environment where our children feel empowered to reach their full
potential.

                            Useful website:
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/

parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/self-esteem/

News & Information for Parents



Pre-Prep 
Achievements

Class Dojo Winners KS1
1LK - Mila M
1SC - Isaac W
2KM - Catherine L
2CB - Lila S

Our Learning This Week:
This week the Nursery started ‘Dough Disco’, an
initiative that allows us to practise our fine motor
skills. They also spent time in the orchard and tasted
some of the apples that grow there. Back in the
classroom the children have worked on their writing
skills.

The Reception children have had to deal with an
escaped crocodile! He travelled from our storybook
into the classroom and has been eating up all of the
letters ‘o’ and ‘s’ from our class displays. Our pupils
have been tracking the crafty croc’s footprints,
drawing maps to find him and then writing new
letters to replace the eaten ones. Our Read, Write
Inc phonics sessions have also started this week. 

Year 1 have been busy completing literacy
challenges to earn ‘challenge stickers’. The pupils
have worked on vowels and consonants and have
welcomed an ‘Angry Elephant In Orange
Underpants’ into class! In maths lessons, the
children have practised counting forwards and
backwards and grouping objects in different ways,
whilst in Science, they have tested the strength of
different materials.

Year 2 have studied the Romans, while RWI lessons
have begun in phonics. The Year 2 children visited
the library at the Prep School for the first time and
have also become published poets; they all
contributed to an acrostic poem that has been
published in “Monster Acrostics’, published by
Young Writers.
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Merit Awards
Bronze Merit Awards
3SM - Rory S, Sofia P, Rose P, Finley K, Finn
J, Millie H, Alfie H, Edgar F, Otto D, Rupert D,
Zola C, Josh BL, Leo B, Otto A, Raphael S,

School Monitors
Well done to our 6FR pupils who are this
term’s monitors and have received their
badges in Assembly. 

House Point Form
Champions
3SM - Josh B-L and Raphael S
3ME - Neesha and Daymer
4SC - Ella C
4LL - Henry Chri.
5SL - Ray W and Harry B
5LJ - Audrey J
5RK - Barney H, Arthur W
6FR - Hugo L
6JL - Harlow D
6AG - Rozalia K

Gold Commendations 
Seren T - For her work on similies in English.
Seren created a beautifully written poem about
a koala.
Ezra H and Penny W - For outstanding,
emotive-based diaries based on the painting
‘A Hopeless Dawn’. 

School Council Reps

3SM - Nola M
3ME - Sofia P
4SC - Wilf K
4LL - Niah F
5SL - Violet V
5LJ - Ollie S
5RK - Tom H
6FR - Dylan S 
6JL - Isaac S
6AG - Cora D’A

Art Gold Frame Award
Our Year 5 Pupils have been
decorating their sketchbooks
with stencils and acrylics,
challenged to think about
creativity while exploring tone.
Well done to Barney H, Arthur
W, Alexia S and Violet V for
winning this week’s Gold Frame
Awards.   
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Times Tables Rockstars
Times Table Rock Star of the Week 
Anantveer S

Top Rock Performers 
Year 3: Edgar F
Year 4: Niah F
Year 5: Anantveer S
Year 6: Harlow D

Cricket
Well done to Reggie M-D who
was named Bowler of the Year
for his age group at
Wadebridge Cricket Club.

Music

Athletics
Congratulations to Jack and
Mabel who competed in the
U10 competition at Par
Athletics Track on behalf of
Cornwall Athletics Academy.
Jack won Gold, with a PB in the
600m and won silver in the
150m and the 75m.
Mabel won Gold in the Vortex
throw, Bronze in the 150m and
came 4th in the 75m. 

Times Tables Challenge 
3SM Finn J, Rupert, Otto D, Zola C, Rory S,
Edgar F, Raphael S, Leo B, Finley K, Otto A,
Josh BL, Millie H

3ME Nola M, Gabriella S, Neeshsa P, Daymer
D, James P, Albert R, William J, Imogen U,
Patrick O’D, Jasper McC, Max B

6FR- Scott S

Well done to Eleanor G who
received her Grade 1 Singing
practical certificate, for the
ABRSM level 1 Award in
practical music, of which she
passed with merit. 

Congratulations to Malhar S,
who passed her grade 2 violin
exam.





SATURDAY 5 OCTOBER

OPEN
MORNING

TRURO 
SCHOOL

Cornwall’s leading 
independent school 
for girls and boys

SATURDAY 5 OCTOBERSATURDAY 5 OCTOBERSATURDAY 5 OCTOBER

For more information or to sign up for the event, 
please visit www.truroschool.com

https://www.truroschool.com/admissions/tours-and-open-events/senior-school-open-morning/


or click HERE

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/fts-gylly-beach-bash-tickets-1009249581667?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/fts-gylly-beach-bash-tickets-1009249581667?aff=oddtdtcreator


mailto:fts%40truroschool.com?subject=Wetsuit%20Donation
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Are you in Years 3 - 6 and interested in starting netball? 
 

We are now taking extra players on for
our Bee Netball Sessions!

 
Starting Monday the 23rd of September 

5.30pm-6.30pm
at

Truro Prep School
 

Our Years 3-6 Group offers fun training that provides an
understanding of netball and progression towards competitive

play from the U12 Level. 
 

If you are interested in joining, please contact us at

saintsnetballcornwall@yahoo.com

at the Eden Project

Cornwall’s most vibrant Christmas Fair
PREVIEW EVENING: WEDNESDAY 27 NOVEMBER 

5pm - 9pm: £32 ticket includes entrance, supper and a drink on arrival.
  Porthilly Spirit Cocktail Hour from 5pm.

DAY FAIR: THURSDAY 28 NOVEMBER 

10am - 4pm: £18 ticket includes light lunch with wine and entrance to 
the Eden Project.

Tickets must be bought in advance.

www.cornwallchristmasfair.com

Cornwall
Christmas
Fair 2024

IMPRESS51



Little Fishes 

BOOK ONLINE 
WWW.SIRBENAINSLIESPORTSCENTRE.COM

Babies and Toddlers Swimming Lessons

3-12 Months
Tuesdays 09.45-10.15
Wednesdays 09.45-

10.15

3-4 Years
Tuesdays 11.00 -11.30

Wednesdays 11.30-12.00

2-3 Years
Tuesdays 10.30-11.00
Tuesdays 11.00-11.30

Wednesdays 10.15-10.45
Fridays 11.15–11.45

1-2 Years
Tuesdays 09.15-09.45

Wednesdays 09.15-09.45
Fridays 10.45-11.15

Classes start 
Tuesday 10th September
at Truro School Prep


